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Meeting Minutes     

                                                   

  
 
 
The list of meeting attendees and the Meeting Agenda are attached to these meeting minutes.  

 Donna Danson welcomed everyone.   

 Attendees introduced themselves to the group.  

 Donna stated the purpose for this meeting is to discuss recent incidents and see if there 
is anyway we can improve and help each other do better during accident response or 
clearance.   

 There were no comments on the January 15, 2013 First Coast TIM Team Meeting 
Minutes so they stand as approved.  

 Overland Bridge Project 

o The test pile program as well as temporary drainage installation will be starting 
soon with work mainly being done on side roads.   

o There are no traffic pattern changes anticipated on I-95 within the next several 
months.  

o Ryan Crist stated on February 15th DOT construction stopped having their On-Call 
personnel so all construction related calls should be made directly to the TMC. He 
provided contact cards to Team members to hand out to their organizations.  

 Mike Goldman provided the Construction Project update. 

o FHP will start to enforce the 45 mph speed limit throughout the Overland Bridge 
Project area. 

o Work on the I-10 Project is anticipated to be completed in the next few weeks.  
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 Ed Ward provided the EOC Update. 

o There are a few small wildfires spread around the District but nothing extensive. 

o There will be updates to the Homeland Security Bridge Assessments starting the 
first week of April.   

o Bob Kosoy asked about any word on JTA’s request to install surveillance cameras 
under the Acosta Bridge. Ed said that the last he had heard was that surveillance 
cameras were not allowed to be mounted on FDOT property.   

 Pete Vega provided the ITS Update. 

o Captain Gaston has approved the Overland Bridge Project CEI, the TMC, or JSO 
to request a tow truck through FHP for disabled vehicles that are impeding traffic 
within the construction zone at the Overland Bridge project.  

o The Phase 7 Project, on the northeast quadrant of SR 9A/I-295 is nearing 
completion and just had the conduit and fiber installed across the Dames Point 
Bridge. Completion of this project is anticipated in the upcoming Summer.  

o For the Phase 8 project on the I-295 West Beltway from I-10 to the I-95 North 
Interchange, testing is scheduled to begin in the next few weeks and should be 
available for daily use in about a month. This project will complete the installation 
of ITS along the I-295 Western Beltway.  

o The Phase 9 project, on the I-295 East Beltway from Atlantic Blvd south to the I-95 
interchange on the south end is currently awaiting a ruling on a protest. Resolution 
of the protest is anticipated within a month.  

o The Phillips Hwy (US 1) Project from Greenland Road north to Downtown is 
basically completed but has been hindered by the US 1 Roadway Resurfacing 
project. Once the resurfacing project from Baymeadows Road South wraps up it 
will be operational. It involves installation of detection devices, dynamic message 
signs, cameras and upgrades to the traffic cabinets. The goal of this project is to 
balance the traffic load between Philips Highway and I-95 during incidents and 
instances of heavy congestion. 

o JTA is doing a Traffic Signal Priority project on Phillips Hwy that will extend the 
green light to allow emergency vehicles to proceed. The equipment is in place but 
testing will be slowed down due to the US 1 Roadway Resurfacing project.  

o The North Florida TPO has funded an Arterial Dynamic Message Sign (ADMS) 
Project which includes installing ADMS on several of the major local roadways 
around the southern portion of Jacksonville along I-95. The first sign went up 
yesterday. These signs will be used to provide motorist information for I-95 and the 
arterial roadways as well as detour traffic when an incident requires traffic to be 
diverted off of I-95.  

o The JaxPort project, which will tie all port facilities and District 2 together, will start 
in a few months. This will allow tracking of freight movements through the city 
originating from the port and also data collection, which will both help in 
determining where to divert traffic during major incidents.  
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o The Airport Road project will tie in District 2 with the Jacksonville Aviation Authority 
(JAA) by running a fiber interconnection to the Jacksonville International Airport 
(JIA). The goal of this project is to manage traffic as more flights come into 
Jacksonville by diverting vehicles into different parking lots.   
 

o The Department has been working with an architect on spacing requirements for a 
Regional Transportation Management Center (RTMC). The goal of this center is to 
be one multi-disciplined facility where traffic and incidents are managed smoother 
than in the past.  

o A project on I-75 in Gainesville is currently in design to install ITS equipment 
including CCTV cameras from the Marion County line to north of Paynes Prairie 
just south of SR 24. Additional funding was provided to extend the project through 
the entire Gainesville area.  

o The SR 23 Toll Road Project includes adding fiber optic cable on I-95 in St Johns 
County, which will connect District 2 to District 5. This will allow for center-to-center 
communication connecting the entire state with fiber optic cable with the exception 
of District 3.  
 

o The department has been tasked by FHWA to track the travel times on arterial 
roadways and has developed Arterial Performance Measures. These will help 
determine the budgeting plan and could potentially provide additional funding in 
the District to manage traffic on arterials.  

o Within the next month there will be maintenance performed on the six bridge Wind 
Sensors that are currently down to get them ready for hurricane season.  

o There are almost 100 BlueTooths currently deployed although the City’s budget 
has made them difficult to maintain. The Department has asked the NFTPO for 
additional funding to install and maintain approximately 60 more.  

 Pete Vega gave the 511/TMC update. 

o The Florida 511 Application for the Android phones is in Beta testing. Anyone who 
would like to try it and provide feedback can contact Ryan Crist.  

o SAIC is the new vendor for 511 and would like to deliver a product by next March. 

 Greg Gaylord provided the Road Ranger Update. 

o There were 2 accidents involving Road Rangers in the past few weeks. Both 
incidents involved the trucks being rear-ended but no one was hurt in either. One 
of the accidents occurred in the Overland Bridge Construction area.  

o There is a new marketing team being created for possible future sponsorships.  

o Pete shared his recent experience of breaking down on I-95 and having a Road 
Ranger stop to assist him. He mentioned that the Road Ranger followed all 
protocols and commended Greg & Marshall for their work with the group.  
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 Agency Reviews  

o Gary Zimmerman with Transfield mentioned there have been several instances 
where personnel are responding to an incident scene to set up MOT by using the 
shoulder but have been instructed by officers to get in the travel lane and not use 
the shoulder.  

 Bob Kosoy mentioned FHP has been cooperative in letting Transfield 
through and the main issue has been with JSO. He stated Transfield 
represents FDOT on the Interstate and needs to be recognized as 
being there to help with the incidents.  

 Pete requested a short email from Bob Kosoy explaining the situation 
so he can forward it to Vicky Diaz who manages JSO dispatch.  

 Pete and Donna asked that Transfield contact the TMC when they 
have problems getting through so that a TMC Operator can contact 
JSO and let them know responders are on the way.  

o There have been issues where motorists who have been in an accident are calling 
relatives to come to the scene which causes an overflow of parked vehicles. In 
some instances relatives have gotten out of their vehicles and walked around 
causing danger to themselves and others. Responders are asked to instruct the 
relatives to go to the nearest interchange and wait.  

 Incident Debrief 

o There were no incidents discussed.  

 Diana Rivas presented the performance measures for the last few months and reviewed 
some recent major events. 

 Craig Carnes presented the “Time For Safety” training video 1st Module – Introduction. 

 Donna Danson gave the Announcements. 

o The next First Coast TIM meeting will be held May 21, 2013.  

o Captain Gaston will give a presentation on Signal 4 Analytic Software during the 
next meeting.  

o The Advanced TIM Workshop with FHWA went very well and the First Coast TIM 
Team was named one of the leading teams in the state. The report will be sent out 
to the Team when it is received from FHWA in a few months.  

 Meeting Adjourned 














